SARATOGA COUNTY FIRE ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes
December 27, 2016
7:00 pm
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The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
Chairman Hunsinger called the meeting to order.
Guests were acknowledged.

On a motion made by Aaron Dyer seconded by Rick Drew, the November minutes were unanimously approved as written.   
Director – The CAD project is still moving forward. There will be a meeting in January with the TriTech consultant for the Chairman of the FAB, EMS Council, Ed and myself to go over the program. We will also be looking at the development of that system and information for the fire and EMS services.
The radio programming is still underway. We are still working through a few things, so if you experience any problems, reach out to Ed or me.
Fire Coordinator – State training: 
FF1 – Wilton starts next Tuesday. Class is full with a waiting list of 8. This class will be using the new curriculum with the Basic Exterior Fire Operation Class first. We have 8 in addition to the 20 that will be taking the Basic Exterior Fire Operations.  
We hope to be able to put another class together for February or soon after.
FAST Class – Jonesville – information was sent out last week – 3 signed up
Courage to be Safe – Rock City - information sent out last week – 4 signed up


          Hillcrest – information sent out last week – 2 signed up
Lightweight Construction Class – Malta Ridge – February – 14 signed up
The original welder that was in place for repairs at the FTC didn’t work out.  I spoke to our Highway Department and they gave me the name of another welder, so I will be working on that. 

Sheriff’s Department information – A letter of concern from the previous month’s minutes was read by Chairman Hunsinger from Director Gordon as well as Chairman Hunsingers’ response-follow up. Chairman Hunsinger has spoken to Director Gordon.
Chairman – New representative appointments will begin January 2017.
Vice Chairman information – no new information to report
Hazmat Committee – no new information to report
Mutual Aid – no new information to report
Personnel Committee – Interviews for the new Deputy Coordinator will begin in the near future.
Fire Training Center – no additional information to report
Legislative Committee – Issues of United Concern information is in the Capital Bulletin that is sent out. The next conference is in April at the Desmond in Albany.
The illegal modification of structures and occupancies where apartments are sub divided is becoming more and more of a problem.

Budget Committee- no new information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – FASNY is submitting for another SAFER Grant. At this time they are only funding college tuition reimbursement for the next semester.
State Chief’s is applying for a SAFER Grant for additional recruitment and retention training around the state.

SAFER Grant Applications will be accepted through February 10, 2017.
Radio Committee – Pagers recently went down for a short time.  There was a powering issue that ended up draining the UPS batteries which were backing up the system. Replacement batteries have been ordered and will be here tomorrow. The backup plan using the IamResponding worked well and all stations were manned.
The Town of Colonie has radios that are being programmed to communicate with Saratoga County.
Radio training is progressing.

The subject was brought up regarding radios having 96 vs 128 bank capacity and that some radios being used have outdated software and/or hardware even though they were purchased just a few years ago.
Old Business – no additional old business to address
New Business – no additional new business to address
. 
Good and welfare – We are in the process of training a new State Fire Instructor.
There is a press release that went out regarding virtual firefighting that will be used in training programs. Our instructors will begin using that program once they have been trained sometime in February.

New curriculum is being used and certain course titles have been changed ie. Strategy and Tactics for Initial Company Operations to Fire Ground Strategies and Tactics for First Arriving Companies.
Concern was expressed regarding fire police being called out for traffic control to non-fire emergencies.

State Fire Administrator Chief Stevens officially retires at the end of this year.  You may be receiving correspondence from one of the Deputies who will temporarily share the responsibilities or the Deputy Commissioner from OEM.
The next meeting will be 7pm January 30th in the EOC in the Emergency Services Office.

Voting will take place for FAB Chairman and Vice Chairman at that meeting.
On a motion made by Joe Plewinski seconded by Tom Rinaldi, the meeting was officially closed.
